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On 17 August 1984, you received NJP for 15 specifications of missing restricted men’s musters, 
and UA from extra duty checkout.  On 23 August 1984, your case was forwarded to the 
separation authority with the recommendation that you receive an other than honorable (OTH) 
discharge.  It was stated that you had shown no inclination towards professional or self-
improvement.  On 2 September 1984, you were convicted by summary court-martial (SCM) of 
10 specifications of missing restricted men’s muster. On 3 September 1984, the separation 
authority directed that you receive an OTH discharge due to a pattern of misconduct.  On  
28 September 1984, you were discharged from the Navy with an OTH characterization of 
service.  
  
A qualified mental health professional reviewed your request for correction to your record and 
provided the Board with an AO regarding your assertion that you were suffering from Post-
Traumatic Stress Disorder (PTSD) during your service.  The AO noted that based on the 
available evidence, the preponderance of objective evidence did not support your contention of 
PTSD/Mental Health Condition incurred as a result of your military service, or that your in-
service misconduct could be attributed to PTSD/Mental Health Condition. 
 
The Board carefully considered all potentially mitigating factors to determine whether the 
interests of justice warrant relief in your case in accordance with the Wilkie Memo.  These 
included, but were not limited to, your assertions that: (a) you experienced constant verbal and 
physical harassment by your Engineering Division petty officer for over a year while assigned to 
the ; (b) you were, labeled “Faggot” though you never discussed or 
indicated your sexuality, and you reported it to your chain of command, but they refused to 
investigate the issue, and after the lack of response by your chain of command, you went UA; 
and (c) due to the constant harassment and belittlement, you felt you were going to lose your 
mind, and experienced suicidal ideations.  Based upon this review, the Board concluded these 
potentially mitigating factors were insufficient to warrant relief.  Specifically, the Board 
determined that your misconduct, as evidenced by your three NJPs, one of which was for 
wrongful drug abuse, and SCM conviction outweighed these mitigating factors.  Additionally, 
the Board concurred with the AO that based on the available evidence, the preponderance of 
objective evidence did not support your contention of PTSD/Mental Health Condition incurred 
as a result of your military service, or that your in-service misconduct could be attributed to 
PTSD/Mental Health Condition.  Accordingly, given the totality of the circumstances, the Board 
determined that your request does not merit relief.  
 
You are entitled to have the Board reconsider its decision upon submission of new matters, 
which will require you to complete and submit a new DD Form 149.  New matters are those not  
previously presented to or considered by the Board.  In this regard, it is important to keep in  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 






